
Parish Staff 
Pastor:   Rev. Agustin Guzman, C.O. 
       803-627-5297, Cell Phone 
Deacons:   Deacon John Hall 
   Deacon Andrew J. Fatovic 
Pastoral 
Assistant:  Brother John Kummer, C.O.  
Secretary:   Wendy Mason (M/T/W) 
Bookkeeper:   Ricki Alley (Th/F) 
Director of 
Religious Ed.:  Joanne Kazista 
Youth Minister: Julie Hall 
 

Under the Administration of the Rock Hill Oratory 
The Rock Hill Oratory Phone:  803-327-2097 
The Rock Hill Oratory Website: www.rockhilloratory.net 

Celebration of the Eucharist  
Saturday Vigil Mass: 5:00 pm 
Sunday Mass:  8:00 am & 11:00 am 
Wednesday, Thursday & Friday Mass: 9:30 am 
 

Reconciliation/Confession 
Saturdays:  3:30-4:30 pm or by appointment 

Physical Address: 530 Highway 274 
Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 5443 
   Lake Wylie, SC  29710 
Phone:  (803) 831-9095 
Fax:    (803) 831-6042 
Email:    allsaintsparish@bellsouth.net 
Website:  www.allsaintslakewylie.com 
 

Church Office Hours 
9:00 am to 3:00 pm Monday-Friday 



The Week Ahead: 
Saturday 3/11,  Lenten Weekday  
11:00 am McDermott Baptism 
3:30 pm Confessions 
3:30 pm RCIA 
4:30 pm Rosary 
5:00 pm  Mass, + Mary Nobile 
Sunday 3/12, Second Sunday of Lent 
8:00 am Mass, + David Pace 
9:15 am  Faith Formation 
9:30 am Catholic Faith Study 
11:00 am Mass, + Pro Populo 
6:30 pm Faith Formation  
Monday 3/13,  Lenten Weekday 
6:00 pm Girl Scouts 
7:00 pm Men’s Club 
7:00 pm Legion of Mary 
7:00 pm Women’s CRHP 
7:30 pm Boy Scouts 
Tuesday 3/14,  Lenten Weekday                       
7:00 pm Knights of Columbus    
Wednesday 3/15  Lenten Weekday 
9:30 am    Mass, + Tony Gatt 
5:30  pm Whetstone Baptism 
Thursday 3/16,  Lenten Weekday 
9:30  am Mass, + Mary Nobile 
10:00 am Bible Study 
3:30 pm Choir Practice  
6:30 pm Cub Scouts 
7:00 pm Bereavement 
7:00  pm Catholicism Class (PLC) 
Friday 3/17,  Saint Patrick, Bishop 
9:30 am  Mass, + William Gardner 
7:00 pm MS Youth Group 
7:00 pm  Stations of the Cross 
Abstinence 
 

UPCOMING COLLECTIONS 
March 25-26   Catholic Relief Service 
(American Overseas Appeal) 
April 1-2  Friends of the Oratory/  
        Building Fund 
April 8-9  Holy Ground Fund 
April 14   Good Friday-Holy Land  
        Collection 
April 15-16   Easter  
April 22-23  Catholic Home Missions  
   Appeal 

OPEN WEEKENDS 
    May 20-21  July 22-23 
    July 29-30  August 26-27 
    September 16-17 October 14-15 
    October 28-29      November 25-26  
    December 23-24 December 30-31 

We wish to thank Mr. James B. Haynes for 
the gift of the handmade needlepoint prie 
dieu covers.  May God bless him for his  
generosity. 

Share Your Testimony! 
How has faith transformed your life? What  
hardships has it helped you overcome? Where 
are you in your walk with Christ? 
Share the story of your spiritual 
journey with us. Call Kris Johnson 
at 704-904-7529 or email him 
at kdjohnson20@outlook.com 

The flowers on the altar this weekend were  
donated by Michael and Charlotte Worobec 
“Happy Birthday Danny wherever you are.” 

The Week Ahead Continued: 
Saturday 3/18,  Lenten Weekday  
9:00 am Men’s CRHP  
3:30 pm Confessions 
3:30 pm RCIA 
3:30 pm  Prayer Shawl 
4:30 pm Rosary 
5:00 pm  Mass, + George Robinette 
All Saints Charities 

Food Drive 
Sunday 3/19, Third Sunday of Lent 
8:00 am Mass, + Irene Brown 
9:15 am  Faith Formation 
9:30 am Catholic Faith Study 
11:00 am Mass, + Pro Populo 
All Saints Charities 

Food Drive 
6:30 pm Faith Formation  & HS Youth Group 



The Adult Fellowship Luncheon will be  
March 14th  at 11:30 AM in the Parish Life 
Center. Our program is the movie "Miracles 
from Heaven". Please contact Barbara for  

information at 1-321-544-1137. 

Young Adult Lenten  
Evening of Recollection 

Friday, March 24th, 7pm at All Saints. 
Join us for a mini retreat from the stress of life 
with an evening of reflection. Talk offered by  
Fr. Agustin, Adoration, Stations of the Cross 
and the chance to find out about coming  
opportunities for all young adults, ages 18-35, 
in the Diocese of Charleston. We look forward 
to seeing you there! Questions?  
Contact Associate Director of Young 
Adult Ministry, Lexie Segrest, 
at lsegrest@catholic-doc.org 

Baby Bottles for Life New Date 
The Knights of Columbus and the Respect for 
Life Committee will be sponsoring our yearly 
Baby Bottle Campaign.  We will hand out baby 
bottles during the weekend of March 4 and 5, 
2017.  Please take a baby bottle and fill it with 
change, dollar bills and or checks.   
Bring the bottle back the weekend of 
March 18th-19th.  

All Saints Boy Scout Troop 365 will be  
having a BBQ fundraiser on April 1st.  
Proceeds will be used to help offset the cost 
of their Washington DC summer trip. 
Scouts will be selling BBQ tickets after 
Mass the weekends of March 18/19 and 
25/26. To purchase tickets or 
make a donation you can  
contact Jason Floyd,  
Scoutmaster 704-877-8726.   

EASTER EGG HUNT 

ALL the children of the parish who 
are able to walk to 10 years old. 

Saturday, April 8th 

10:30 am until noon fun,  

games, prizes! 

Bring your own basket 

Rain Date: Saturday,  

April 15th 

Food for Families 

The All Saints council of the Knights of  
Columbus is sponsoring a food drive as part  
of their Food for Families Program.  This month 
the Clover Area Assistance Center (CAAC) is 
in need of: soup, rice, rice mixes, pasta, 
canned vegetables, and canned meats.   Any 
other non-perishable items will be appreciated 
and used.  These will be distributed to needy  
families in our community.  Collection boxes will 
be present in the rear of the church before the 
masses on March 18th and 19th.   Your  
generous donations for February resulted in 
373# of food collected.   

Please give what you can! 

    Parish Family Festival Save the Date!!! 
 

Remember the fun we all 
had last year at the Parish 
Family Festival?  We’re 

doing it again!    

Mark your calendars for Saturday, 10 June, for the 
3rd Annual Parish Family Festival.  This year we 
will have extended hours on a Saturday - - there 
will be more games for the children - - we are   
planning for a specialty car show - - there will be a 
pie-baking contest - - and, of course, there will be a 
great, all-you-can-eat menu.  You do not want to 
miss it!  So mark your calendars now.  Flyers and 
more information will be available soon.               
See you there!   



Collection for the 3/05/2017 Weekend 
Offertory………..…..…...……….……......$11,037.50 
Building Fund…….….………...………......$2,079.00 
Friends of the Oratory…………..………….$2,263.00 
All Saints Charities….......…...…….……..……$51.00 
Saints Alive………………….………….........$440.00 
Black and Indian Home Mission ……….……$363.35 
Church in Central Europe…………….…….$1,577.57 
Manual for Spiritual Warfare…..…………….$200.00 
Votive Candles..…………......…….……...…...$53.00 

 

Adults:933   Children: 160 
Total Attendance: 1093 

Youth Group News 
Middle School Youth Group 

This group is for anyone in grades 6-8. We meet 
the first and third Friday of the month at 7 –8:30 

pm in the Parish Life Center. 
Upcoming date: 

March 17 & April 7 
 
 

High School Youth Group 
This group is for anyone in grades 9-12. We meet 

on Sunday evenings opposite of  
Confirmation Classes at 6:30-8 pm. 

Upcoming date:  
March 19 & April 2 

 

Contact Julie Hall for more info  
803-831-9095 or allsaintsyouth16@gmail.com  

SACRAMENTS 
Baptism: The celebration of Baptism is a moment of Grace for those to be baptized, for their families, and for the entire Parish Community.   
Preparation class is held the last Tuesday of each month at 7pm. Please call the office to RSVP. A Parish is a certain community of the Christian 
faithful stably constituted in a particular church, whose pastoral care is entrusted to a pastor (Code of Canon Law #515). Therefore, it is important 
for parishioners to register for contact and pastoral reasons. You must have a sponsor letter from the parish in which each of the godparents  
reside. A godparent must have received the sacraments of Baptism, Penance, Holy Communion and, if married, have been married in the  
Catholic Church. 
Marriage: Couples planning to be married must see a priest at least six months prior to the planned marriage. Couples seeking to be married at All 
Saints need to fulfill the All Saints pre-marriage process. The Wedding Coordinator and/or the Pastor will provide the couple with the guidelines and 
secure the date and time of the wedding.  Do not set a date in advance until you have spoken to the pastor. 
Anointing of the Sick: Please call the Parish Office if you or a member of your family need the Sacrament of Anointing. 
After Hours Sick Calls: In case of serious illness after hours, please call 803-627-5297 and leave a message. Messages are checked regularly. 

 
Faint Formation Movie Night for all the 

children of the Parish is  
Friday March 31st from 7pm to 9 pm  

featuring  
The Easter Beagle 

 
 
 

Contact Joanne Kazista for more info at 
 803-367-3299 or  

faith-formation@bellsouth.net 

Faith Formation News 

TODAY'S READINGS 
First Reading -- The LORD said to Abram: All the 
families of the earth shall find blessing in you  
(Genesis 12:1-4a) 
Psalm -- Lord, let your mercy be on us, as we place 
our trust in you (Psalm 33). 
Second Reading -- God has called us to a holy life, 
not because of our works but according to grace  
(2 Timothy 1:8b-10). 
Gospel -- Atop a high mountain, 
Jesus was transfigured before 
Peter, James, and John. 
(Matthew 17:1-9).  

 

The flowers on the altar last weekend , 
March 5th, 

were in loving memory of  
Don and Meredith 

Please keep three of our High School 
Youth Group Students in your 
prayers this weekend as they  
attend the Diocesan Youth  
Conference along with over 600  
students from across the state! 



 
Parish Committees  

Adult Senior Fellowship Peggy Hamilton 701-7334 
Altar Servers, Joanne Kazista……………...831-2033 
Annulments, Rita Kincaid ……………704-907-3607 
Bereavement Ministry, Joan Epping ........... 831-8060 
  (Grief Share)  Charlene Horgan……  704-517-9193 
Boy Scouts, Charles Floyd ............................ 222-0118 
Employment Search Ministry, Lou Foery . 627-4743 
Building Maintenance, Jim Tully………….831-8256 
Bulletin, Wendy Mason ............................... 831-9095 
Catholic Faith Study, Jon and Pat Varvel .. 831-8247 
Choir (Saturday), Kaye Lewis ...................... 831-1983 
Choir (Sunday), Cecilia Carlson ................. 389-3233 
Faith Formation, Joanne Kazista ......... 803-367-3299 
Finance Council, Jerry Epping .................... 831-6838 
Flowers & Plants, Lucy Quigg .................... 831-0947 
Friends of the Oratory, Jon Varvel ............. 831-8247  
Historian, Carmen Quesada ....................... 746-5373 
Hospice, Mary Doyle……………………….831-8213 
Kitchen,  ............................................................. OPEN 
Knights of Columbus, Rick Engel……980-219-8949 
Landscaping, Jim Tully ................................ 831-8256 
Martha's & Mary's, Peggy Burley........ 803-701-7558 
Men’s Club, Kirk Bumber……………..803-619-4188 
Newcomers,  Mary Long………………….. 746-5881 
Parish Council, Fr. Agustin Guzman ......... 831-9095 
Parish Nurse, Madlyn Yap………………...627-5486 
Prayer Shawl, Kathy Rapp .......................... 684-7852 
Prayer Angels, Carla Cullon ....................... 831-8549 
Respect for Life, Connor Leahy………        746-5545 
RCIA, Brother John Kummer…………803-493-3901 
Sacristy, Margaret McBeth .......................... 831-1381 
Safe Environment, Joanne Kazista ............. 831-2033 
Sec. Franciscan Order, Len Diaddario 704-497-4658 
Wedding Coordinator, Ricki Alley………..831-2063 
Women’s Org., Melinda Bumber……  803-619-4188 
Youth Ministry, Julie Hall…………….803-831-9095 

Wedding Banns 
Father Agustin Guzman, C. O. is preparing 
and will witness the wedding of Maria Sofia 
Bracamonte and Hunter Alexander  
Litaker on Friday, July 21, 2017 at 10:30 a.m. at All 
Saints Parish.  The couple are parishioners. 
Father Agustin Guzman, C.O. is preparing and will 
witness the wedding of Katelyn Grace Kennelly and 
Christopher Hayward Gorospe on Saturday,  
October 21, 2017 at 3:00 p.m. at Saint Anne Parish.  
The couple are parishioners at St. Anne. 

Formed 
Entertaining Catholic movies,  
programs, talks, and a great selection of 
popular ebooks—all just a click away! 
It’s EASY and FREE to  
Register! Visit formed.org with a web 
browser, click on Register, enter  
Parish Access Code: T2DVPN, enter 
your email and create a password,  
enjoy and share with others in our  
local community! Our parish pays an  
annual fee for this service, so please 
take advantage of it! 

DON’T FORGET CATHOLICISM CLASS! 
Thursday evenings through April 6th, 

from 7 pm to  8:30 pm in the   
Parish Life Center. 

ASMC March Business Meeting was rescheduled 
for Monday, March 13th at 7:00 pm in the Parish 
Life Center.  Topics will include Spring Golf  
Fundraiser, Parish Council Update, and Fall  
Spaghetti Dinner planning. 

  Scholarship Reminder! 
Just a reminder that the All Saints KofC 
Council will be awarding 2 each $1,000 

college scholarships for the 2017-18 academic year.  
Applications are due on 3 April 2017.  Application 
forms are available in the literature racks at the  
entrance to the church, or they can be downloaded 
from our council website, 
www.allsaintskofc14475.org/scholarship.html.  
For more information contact Bob Altenburg at 
robertqaltenburg@gmail.com or cell 631-379-4119.  
Good luck!   

From all of us at Clover Area Assistance 
Center  

Thank You 
for your thoughtful donation of  

$3,044.93 which was received on  
February 23, 2017. 

Your support means so much to so many! 
The February Mass offerings went 
to Assumption College for Sisters. 


